RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Held June 27, 2017

Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this regular meeting at 7:00pm with roll call. All trustees and Fiscal Officer were present.

<u>VISITORS</u>: Cindy Barnes, Iris Hedges, Barb Selegue, Sally Bryan, Jack Hedges, Tim May, Ed Monroe Trustee Glaub made a motion to pay the bills; sign purchase orders and blanket certificates, and the bank statement. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. Motion Carried. It is lawfully certified that the amount \$18,885.55 is lawfully appropriated to pay the bills by the fiscal officer.

	and the second s		
5057	06/26/2017	OHIO PUBLIC ENTITY CONSORTIUM	\$3,787.93
5058	06/26/2017	Lowes Companies,Inc.	\$409.75
5059	06/26/2017	Englefield Oil Co.	\$171.64
5060	06/26/2017	JAY'S TOWING & RECOVERY	\$1,800.00
5061	06/26/2017	NAPA Auto Parts	\$245.10
5062	06/26/2017	OHIO PUBLIC ENTITY CONSORTIUM	\$3,787.93
5063	06/26/2017	Pleasant Valley Limestone	\$714.26
5064	06/26/2017	SOUTH EASTERN EQUIP.CO. INC.	\$190.60
5065	06/26/2017	GARDNER INSURANCE	\$4,057.00
5066	06/26/2017	Barb Selegue	\$41.48
5067	06/26/2017	JIM WHITED	\$45.00
5068	06/26/2017	NAPA Auto Parts	\$185.81
5069	06/26/2017	Jennie Duval	\$916.72
5070	06/26/2017	STEPHEN GLAUB	\$552.44
5071	06/26/2017	Jack Richard Hedges	\$253.40
5072	06/26/2017	BENJAMIN C HUPP	\$622.75
5073	06/26/2017	BARBARA L SELEGUE	\$158.39
5074	06/26/2017	DANIEL NELSON VANBUREN	\$621.54
5075	06/26/2017	Donald W Watkins	\$323.81
			\$18,885.55

<u>CORRESPONDANCE</u> Barb Selegue reported the township community group sold yard sale items and sandwiches for a total of \$644.00. They plan to buy 5 tables for the community building and save back \$100 to pay for the port a john. The kitchen was inspected by the health department so they could sale food. There were no violations found.

REPORTS

<u>ZONING INSPECTOR</u> 4 lot splits at 7512 Boundaries. There will be more lot splits from Country Time on Laurel Hill/Mt.Hope

There is 1 junk car left that hasn't been taken care of. There will not be a junk car meeting in July. **NEW BUSINESS**New chains need to be purchase for the swings. Trustee Hupp will look into it. Trustees discussed solicitation in the township, specifically someone asked about Dog Wood. The board decided solicitation will not be permitted in the township.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Trustee VanBuren made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Hupp. With business complete the board adjourned at 7:22pm.

Daniel VanBuren- President

Ben Hupp-Vice President

Stephen Glaub- Trustee

Jennie Duval-Fiscal Officer